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The University of Western Ontario 
Writing 2214F  – Memoir, Memories, & Disclosure 
Section: # .001 
Fall 2023 
 
Section: # .001 

 
Course Description: 
In this course you will explore the fundamentals and challenges of creative nonfiction in 
the forms of the essay and memoir. The goal of this practice-based class is two-fold:  to 
acquaint you with the variety of creative nonfiction published and to provide you with 
the tools to produce creative work of their own.  You will share work and provide critical 
feedback on the work of your peers.  Classes will be a mixture of timed writing, 
discussion, and workshop. 
 
Course Objectives: 

• Identify & understand the elements of creative nonfiction 
• Craft honest and revealing creative nonfiction essays 
• Provide classmates with constructive feedback 
• Incorporate class feedback and discussion points into essays & revisions 

 
Required Text: 
Course readings on Owl 
 
Grade Breakdown: 
In-class Participation    15% 
500-word essay    20% 
1,000-word essay     25% 
Hybrid Nonfiction piece    20% 
Exercise revision    20% 
 
Courtesy and Decorum:  Due to the nature of this class, which at times can explore 
raw, sensitive and hig xwm cwoxwa clo x“ c o xwm ccvexwfa .wmx5o yxwoxwa clo x“ c o mdp
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with the London Township and Sombra Treaties of 1796 and the Dish with One Spoon 
Covenant Wampum. 
 
With this, I respect the longstanding relationships that Indigenous Nations have to this 
land, as they are the original caretakers. We acknowledge historical and ongoing 
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3. Notify me of the issue through another source such as your academic advisor, a 
trusted faculty member, or a peer. If for any reason you do not feel comfortable 
discussing the issue directly with me, I encourage you to seek out another, more 
comfortable avenue to address the issue.  

 
Attendance policies 
Attendance at class is required to improve as a writer. Here is the Writing Studies 
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Assignment Format 
All assignments should be typed and double-spaced (if you are playing with form, for 
example for the hybrid, then you may disregard the double-spaced requirement), using 
a standard font such as Times New Roman or Arial.  
 
Submitting Assignments  
Assignments are due online on the date specified on the schedule.  A hard copy is 
expected in class on the day the assignment is due and a copy must be uploaded to our 
Owl site before class. 
Late essays will be penalized a full letter grade per day unless your instructor 
has granted you an extension beforehand.  You must apply for extensions ahead of the 
due date and provide a suitable reason; they are not automatic.   
 
Keep copies of all assignments submitted.  
 
When submitting assignments on Owl, please title your papers thusly: Last 
Name_Essay # (for example, Manley_2). 
 
Communication 
All students are required to have an active UWO e-mail account and to check it 
regularly between class meetings.  It is the primary way that I communicate with you 
outside of class.  There will be no accommodations made for students who miss 
assignments or important messages because their UWO account is full and not 
receiving new e-mails.  You are also to have a working knowledge of our Owl website.  
There will be required online discussions assigned throughout the semester. 
 
Students should also carefully consider how they address me via email as well as the 
content of said email.  While we may engender an informal community in class, email is 
a mode of professional communication and should be treated that way.  Therefore, 
addressing me as “Hey Claudia!” should be recognized as inappropriate.  Please read 
this post on proper email etiquette:  medium.com/@lportwoodstacer/how-to-email-
your-professor-without-being-annoying-af-cf64ae0e4087#.oaxpj163i 
 
Please note that I only check my UWO e-mail Monday through Thursdays (10am – 
6pm), and it may take up to 24 hours to receive a response.  I will neither be reading 
nor responding to e-mail on Fridays, Saturdays, or Sundays. 
 
Scholastic Offences, including Plagiarism 
Scholastic Offences are taken seriously, and students are directed to read the 
appropriate policy, specifically, the definition of what constitutes a Scholastic Offence, 
which can be found here: 
http://www.uwo.ca/univsec/pdf/academic_policies/appeals/scholastic_discipline_underg
rad.pdf 
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Students must write their essays and assignments in their own words. Whenever 
students take an idea, or a passage of text from another author, they must 
acknowledge their debt both by using quotation marks where appropriate and by 
proper referencing such as footnotes or citations. Plagiarism is a major academic 
offence. 
 
All required papers may be subject to submission for textual similarity review to the 
commercial plagiarism detection software under license to the University for the 
detection of plagiarism. All papers submitted for such checking will be included as 
source documents in the reference database for the purpose of detecting plagiarism of 
papers subsequently submitted to the system. Use of the service is subject to the 
licensing agreement currently Western and Turnitin.com http://www.turnitin.com. 
 
In this course, students are permitted to use AI tools for information gathering and 
preliminary research purposes only (unless otherwise indicated in the assignment 
instructions). These tools are intended to enhance the learning experience by providing 
access to diverse information sources. It is essential, however, that students critically 
evaluate the obtained information, exercise independent thinking, and engage in 
original research to synthesize, develop, and articulate their own ideas, arguments, and 
perspectives. The use of AI tools can serve as a starting point for exploration, but 
students are expected to uphold academic integrity by appropriately attributing all 
sources and avoiding plagiarism in any form. Note that for all assignments completed 
outside of class, the instructor can require you to attend an in-person interview to 
discuss your work before a mark is finalized. Assignments should always reflect 
students’ own thoughts and constitute independent written work. By adhering to these 
guidelines, students contribute to a responsible and ethical learning environment that 
promotes critical thinking, supports 



 6 



 7 



 8 


